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Peace Frog Feature Script Final

Logline

After creating a formula for world peace, a young chemist is pursued by government forces and a drug cartel who aim to 
weaponize or destroy her discovery, leading her and her friends on a desperate journey to bring her message of peace to 
a summit of world leaders. 

Genre

Science Fiction, Adventure, Drama, Action 

Top Keywords

adventure, action, friendship, drama, sci-fi, space, politics, government, drugs, crime, violence, thriller, 
conspiracy, survival, family, love, romance, lgbt, comingofage, empowerment, inspiration, activism, peace, justice, 
spirituality 

Location Setting

The United States. 

Script Score

1. Character Development: 8/10 

The characters are well-developed, particularly Peace and Sage. We see clear emotional arcs and motivations for most 
characters. The relationships between characters feel authentic, and each member of the Brohemians has distinct 
personalities and backstories that contribute to the overall narrative. 

2. Plot Construction: 7/10 

The story follows a clear three-act structure with escalating stakes. The plot moves at a good pace and builds tension 
effectively. However, some plot points feel a bit convenient, and the final resolution might be too metaphysical for 
some audiences. The action sequences are well-constructed and serve the story. 

3. Dialogue: 7/10 

The dialogue is generally natural and serves character development well. Each character has a distinct voice. However, 
some exposition through dialogue feels a bit forced, particularly in the early scenes. The banter between the 
Brohemians feels authentic and helps establish their relationships. 

4. Originality: 8/10 

The concept of peace as a chemical formula combined with parkour action sequences and youth counterculture creates a 



unique blend. The story takes familiar elements but combines them in fresh ways. The ending is particularly bold and 
unexpected. 

5. Emotional Engagement: 9/10 

The script successfully creates strong emotional investment in the characters and their mission. The relationships 
between characters, particularly Peace and Jen, and Sage with his father, are touching and well-developed. The 
sacrifice scenes are particularly powerful. 

6. Theme and Message: 8/10 

The themes of peace, acceptance, and the power of choice are well-integrated throughout the story. The message about 
the possibility of change and the importance of leadership in achieving peace is clearly conveyed without being too 
heavy-handed. 

Overall Rating: 7.8/10 

The screenplay successfully combines action, emotion, and social commentary while maintaining entertainment value. It 
has strong characters and themes, though some plot elements could be tightened. The unique blend of genres and the bold 
ending make it stand out. 

Based on the Script Score, this screenplay ranks at 85th percentile and received a Strong Consider 

Synopsis

The story follows a group of friends known as the "Brohemians" who are led by Peace, a young woman who has created a 
formula that gives people a sense of permanent inner peace and harmony with others. After surviving attacks from 
corrupt government forces and a dangerous drug cartel trying to weaponize Peace's formula, the Brohemians make their 
way to a historic summit of world leaders in New Orleans. Peace manages to address the summit and urge the leaders to 
make world peace a priority, but she is mocked and dismissed. Ultimately, Peace sacrifices herself, transforming into a 
being of pure light that bathes everyone at the summit in her peace-giving energy, fundamentally changing the world 
leaders and humanity's path. The story explores themes of the desperate human need for connection, the power of love 
over fear and hate, and the potential for inspired leadership to create real change. 

Comprehensive Synopsis

The story follows Huey, a carefree 21-year-old, and her group of friends known as the "Brohemians." Huey's best friend 
Peace has created a formula for a drink called the "Peace Strain" that gives people a permanent sense of inner peace 
and harmony with others. As the story opens, Huey and the Brohemians are being pursued by government forces led by 
Colonel Kranyum and Major Cyka, as well as a dangerous drug cartel led by Black Corazn. They dramatically escape by 
bungee jumping off a bridge into a river and paddling away on a raft. 

We learn the backstories of the other Brohemians: Jen, a Muay Thai fighter who escaped the cartel in Mexico; Payton, a 
brilliant doctor-in-training who dropped out to become a teacher; Mikey, a wild partier with a heart of gold; Schwabby, 
a wealthy app developer; and Sage, a stoic martial artist. The group takes refuge with Sage's grandparents, Donnie and 
Ma, while figuring out their next steps. Ma is dying of cancer. Peace uses her glowing touch to give Ma a sense of 



peace in her final moments.  

The Brohemians decide their only option is to get Peace to the first-ever summit of world leaders about to take place 
in New Orleans. They will spread her message of peace in hopes of fundamentally changing the violent, fearful state of 
the world. After a parkour-filled journey across the rooftops of the French Quarter, the Brohemians make their way 
underground into the convention center. However, Kranyum's forces are there waiting. A battle ensues and Sage is killed 
protecting Peace. The remaining friends escape to the convention hall, bursting in on the gathered world leaders. 

Peace implores the leaders to make spreading peace the focus of all their talks and policies. However, an Oil Tycoon 
heckles her, insisting leaders must control the violent masses. As Peace glows brighter, she transforms into a being of 
pure energy. The light washes over everyone, giving them a permanent sense of inner peace. Huey realizes Peace has 
sacrificed herself to pass on her gift to the world. 

Plot Assessment and Enhancement

What's working well: 

- The concept of a formula/power that can bring permanent peace to people is intriguing and has a lot of potential. 
Peace is a compelling protagonist with noble goals. 

- The group of friends/allies (the "Brohemians") that supports Peace brings humor, heart, and action to the story. 
Their parkour skills allow for exciting action sequences. 

- There are clear antagonists pursuing Peace, raising the stakes - the corrupt government agents and violent drug 
cartel pose credible threats. 

- The climax where Peace gets to address the world leaders is the payoff we're waiting for, a chance for her message to 
be heard on the global stage. 

What could be improved: 

- The ending feels abrupt with Peace transforming into the ball of light. More clarity is needed on what exactly 
happens to her and what impact it has. Does she sacrifice herself? Does the light spread peace? It's unclear. 

- There are perhaps a few too many antagonists (government agents, cartel, etc.) which splits the focus. Streamlining 
to one core threat may help.   

- Sage's backstory and motivations could use more development so his sacrifice feels more impactful. 

- Payton's side story of dropping out of medical school, while interesting, may not tie closely enough to the central 
plot. 



- Some scenes feel overly expository with characters explaining the plot or backstories at length. Finding more visual 
ways to convey information could help. 

Overall it has a fun premise and many working parts centered around an important theme. With some refinements to 
clarify character motivations, simplify plot threads, and strengthen the climax, it could be very compelling. Let me 
know if you would like me to elaborate on any part of this assessment further! 

Character Profiling

Peace 

A high school student passionate about chemistry who develops a formula for permanent inner peace. She is pursued by 
dangerous forces, loses her lab and mentor, and ultimately sacrifices herself by becoming the formula to spread peace 
globally. 

Archetype: The Innocent 

Sage 

A disconnected yet protective friend of Peace, struggling with psychopathic tendencies. He learns the importance of 
connection and sacrifices himself to ensure Peace's mission succeeds. 

Archetype: The Protector 

Jen 

Peace's girlfriend with a traumatic past, having fled Mexico after a violent incident. Protective of Peace, she feels 
guilty for an explosion that destroys Peace's lab but finds purpose in supporting Peace's mission. 

Archetype: The Caregiver 

Schwabby 

A genius app developer who provides resources and emotional support to the group. He helps strategize their mission and 
discovers the peace formula alleviates his depression. 

Archetype: The Sage 

Payton 

A former medical student prodigy who left a prestigious career to teach. He serves as the group's doctor, helps nurse 
Peace back to health, and devises plans to evade capture during their mission. 

Archetype: The Sage 

Main Character Casting



Peace 

   - Elle Fanning: Elle Fanning has the perfect blend of ethereal beauty and depth, having played similar roles in 
films like 'The Neon Demon' and 'Maleficent'. Her age and appearance align well with Peace's character. 

   - Saoirse Ronan: Saoirse Ronan is known for her strong performances in dramatic roles and has the ability to convey 
a sense of inner peace and determination, as seen in 'Lady Bird' and 'Brooklyn'. 

   - Chlo Grace Moretz: Chlo Grace Moretz has experience in action and drama genres, with roles in 'Kick-Ass' and 'The 
5th Wave', making her a great fit for the adventurous and passionate Peace. 

   - Anya Taylor-Joy: Anya Taylor-Joy's unique look and acting prowess, showcased in 'The Queen's Gambit' and 'The 
Witch', make her an excellent choice for the role of Peace. 

   - Florence Pugh: Florence Pugh has demonstrated her versatility in films like 'Midsommar' and 'Little Women', and 
her ability to portray complex characters aligns well with Peace's journey. 

   - Lily-Rose Depp: Lily-Rose Depp's ethereal presence and experience in indie films like 'The King' make her a 
suitable candidate for the role of Peace. 

   - Sophie Turner: Sophie Turner, known for her role in 'Game of Thrones', has the right mix of strength and 
vulnerability needed to portray Peace. 

   - Kiernan Shipka: Kiernan Shipka's performances in 'Chilling Adventures of Sabrina' and 'Mad Men' show her 
capability to handle complex and mature roles, fitting for Peace's character. 

   - Dakota Fanning: Dakota Fanning has a long history of strong performances in both drama and action, and her 
experience would bring depth to the character of Peace. 

   - Emma Roberts: Emma Roberts has shown her range in both dramatic and light-hearted roles, and her experience in 
films like 'Nerve' makes her a good fit for the adventurous spirit of Peace. 

Sage 

   - Timothe Chalamet: Timothe Chalamet has a proven track record of playing complex, introspective characters. His 
lean physique and ability to convey depth and emotion make him an ideal fit for Sage, a committed pacifist who is 
comfortable with violence. 

   - Lucas Hedges: Lucas Hedges has demonstrated his versatility in dramatic roles and has the right age and look to 
portray Sage. His performances often capture a sense of inner conflict, aligning well with Sage's character. 

   - Finn Wolfhard: Finn Wolfhard, known for his roles in 'Stranger Things' and 'It,' brings a youthful energy and 
intensity that would suit Sage's adventurous and complex nature. 

   - Ansel Elgort: Ansel Elgort has experience in action and drama genres, and his physicality and presence would 
complement Sage's character, especially in scenes requiring both pacifism and action. 

   - Asa Butterfield: Asa Butterfield's experience in science fiction and drama, along with his ability to portray 
thoughtful and introspective characters, makes him a strong candidate for Sage. 

   - Tye Sheridan: Tye Sheridan has a background in science fiction and action films, and his ability to portray 
determined and resilient characters aligns well with Sage's role. 

   - Charlie Plummer: Charlie Plummer's performances often capture a sense of vulnerability and strength, which would 



be essential for portraying Sage's dual nature as a pacifist comfortable with violence. 

   - Alex Wolff: Alex Wolff has shown his range in both dramatic and intense roles, and his age and look are suitable 
for the character of Sage. 

   - Joe Keery: Joe Keery's experience in adventure and action genres, combined with his charismatic presence, would 
bring a unique dynamic to Sage's character. 

   - Noah Jupe: Noah Jupe, though slightly younger, has demonstrated maturity and depth in his performances, making him 
a compelling choice for the role of Sage. 

Jen 

   - Isabela Merced: Isabela Merced is a talented young actress of Peruvian descent, known for her roles in 
action-packed films like 'Transformers: The Last Knight' and 'Dora and the Lost City of Gold.' Her experience in action 
roles and her Latina heritage make her a great fit for the role of Jen. 

   - Sofia Carson: Sofia Carson, of Colombian descent, has showcased her acting and physical prowess in projects like 
'Descendants' and 'Feel the Beat.' Her ability to portray strong, determined characters aligns well with Jen's Muay 
Thai fighter persona. 

   - Cierra Ramirez: Cierra Ramirez, known for her role in 'The Fosters,' brings a mix of dramatic depth and youthful 
energy. Her Latina background and acting range make her a strong candidate for the role of Jen. 

   - Auli'i Cravalho: Auli'i Cravalho, of Puerto Rican descent, has demonstrated her acting skills in 'Moana' and 
'Rise.' Her ability to convey strength and vulnerability would suit Jen's character well. 

   - Jenna Ortega: Jenna Ortega, a rising star with Mexican and Puerto Rican heritage, has proven her versatility in 
roles across genres, including 'The Babysitter: Killer Queen' and 'You.' Her youthful energy and acting chops make her 
a great fit for Jen. 

   - Alisha Boe: Alisha Boe, of Norwegian and Somali descent, has shown her dramatic range in '13 Reasons Why.' Her 
ability to portray complex characters and her experience in intense roles make her a good match for Jen. 

   - Lana Condor: Lana Condor, known for her role in 'To All the Boys I've Loved Before,' brings a mix of charm and 
strength. Her experience in action films like 'Alita: Battle Angel' adds to her suitability for the role of Jen. 

   - Victoria Justice: Victoria Justice, of Puerto Rican descent, has a background in both drama and comedy, with roles 
in 'Victorious' and 'Eye Candy.' Her acting range and physicality make her a potential fit for Jen. 

   - Kiana Madeira: Kiana Madeira, known for her role in the 'Fear Street' trilogy, has demonstrated her ability to 
handle intense and action-oriented roles. Her diverse background and acting skills align well with Jen's character. 

   - Sofia Boutella: Sofia Boutella, of Algerian descent, is known for her roles in 'Kingsman: The Secret Service' and 
'Atomic Blonde.' Her experience in action films and her ability to portray strong, dynamic characters make her a 
suitable choice for Jen. 

Main Character Casting Limited Budget

Peace 

   - Saoirse Ronan: Saoirse Ronan has a strong track record of playing complex, youthful characters with depth and 
sincerity. Her experience in films like 'The Host' and 'Brooklyn' showcases her ability to embody a character with a 



passionate and idealistic spirit, aligning well with Peace's hippie persona and scientific pursuits. 

   - Elle Fanning: Elle Fanning's ethereal presence and experience in roles that blend innocence with strength make her 
a great fit for Peace. Her performances in 'The Neon Demon' and 'Maleficent' demonstrate her ability to portray 
characters with a unique blend of vulnerability and determination. 

   - Chlo Grace Moretz: Chlo Grace Moretz has a history of playing strong, independent young women in films like 
'Kick-Ass' and 'The 5th Wave.' Her ability to convey both physical and emotional resilience makes her an excellent 
choice for the role of Peace. 

   - Anya Taylor-Joy: Anya Taylor-Joy's distinctive look and her performances in 'The Queen's Gambit' and 'The New 
Mutants' highlight her ability to portray characters with a unique perspective and inner strength, aligning with 
Peace's character. 

   - Florence Pugh: Florence Pugh's versatility and her roles in 'Midsommar' and 'Little Women' showcase her ability to 
bring depth and complexity to young female characters, making her a strong candidate for Peace. 

   - Sophie Turner: Sophie Turner's experience in 'Game of Thrones' and 'X-Men: Dark Phoenix' demonstrates her ability 
to portray characters with a strong sense of purpose and resilience, fitting for the role of Peace. 

   - Kiernan Shipka: Kiernan Shipka's performances in 'Chilling Adventures of Sabrina' and 'Mad Men' show her 
capability to embody characters with a mix of youthful energy and mature insight, suitable for Peace's character. 

   - Dakota Fanning: Dakota Fanning's extensive experience and her roles in films like 'The Runaways' and 'War of the 
Worlds' highlight her ability to portray determined and passionate young women, aligning with Peace's character. 

   - Lily-Rose Depp: Lily-Rose Depp's unique presence and her roles in 'The King' and 'Yoga Hosers' demonstrate her 
ability to bring a fresh and engaging perspective to her characters, making her a good fit for Peace. 

   - Mia Goth: Mia Goth's performances in 'A Cure for Wellness' and 'Suspiria' showcase her ability to portray 
characters with a blend of vulnerability and strength, aligning well with the character of Peace. 

Sage 

   - Lucas Hedges: Lucas Hedges, known for his roles in 'Manchester by the Sea' and 'Lady Bird,' has demonstrated a 
strong ability to portray complex characters. His age and Caucasian ethnicity align well with Sage's character, and his 
experience in drama and action films makes him a suitable choice for this science fiction adventure. 

   - Timothe Chalamet: Timothe Chalamet, with his roles in 'Dune' and 'Call Me by Your Name,' has shown a range of 
acting skills that would suit the character of Sage. His age and ethnicity match the character, and his experience in 
both drama and science fiction genres makes him a great fit. 

   - Finn Wolfhard: Finn Wolfhard, known for 'Stranger Things' and 'It,' brings a youthful energy and experience in 
science fiction and adventure genres. His age and ethnicity align with Sage, and his ability to portray both 
vulnerability and strength would be beneficial for the role. 

   - Noah Jupe: Noah Jupe, recognized for his performances in 'A Quiet Place' and 'Honey Boy,' has the acting chops to 
bring depth to Sage's character. His age and ethnicity are a match, and his experience in drama and action films makes 
him a strong candidate. 

   - Charlie Plummer: Charlie Plummer, with roles in 'Lean on Pete' and 'Looking for Alaska,' has shown a talent for 
portraying introspective and complex characters. His age and ethnicity fit Sage, and his experience in drama aligns 
with the screenplay's themes. 



   - Jaeden Martell: Jaeden Martell, known for 'It' and 'Knives Out,' has experience in both drama and science fiction 
genres. His age and ethnicity match Sage, and his ability to convey a range of emotions makes him a suitable choice for 
the role. 

   - Asa Butterfield: Asa Butterfield, with his roles in 'Ender's Game' and 'Sex Education,' brings a blend of science 
fiction and drama experience. Although slightly older, his youthful appearance and acting skills make him a good fit 
for Sage. 

   - Alex Wolff: Alex Wolff, known for 'Hereditary' and 'Jumanji: Welcome to the Jungle,' has demonstrated versatility 
in both drama and adventure genres. His age and ethnicity align with Sage, and his ability to portray intense emotions 
would benefit the character. 

   - Thomas Barbusca: Thomas Barbusca, recognized for his role in 'The Mick,' brings a youthful energy and comedic 
timing that could add depth to Sage's character. His age and ethnicity match, and his experience in drama and action 
makes him a viable option. 

   - Graham Verchere: Graham Verchere, known for 'Summer of 84' and 'Stargirl,' has experience in both drama and 
science fiction genres. His age and ethnicity align with Sage, and his ability to portray nuanced characters makes him 
a suitable choice. 

Jen 

   - Isabela Merced: Isabela Merced is a talented young actress of Peruvian descent, fitting the Latina aspect of Jen's 
character. Her experience in action roles, such as in 'Dora and the Lost City of Gold,' showcases her ability to handle 
adventurous and physically demanding parts. 

   - Sofia Carson: Sofia Carson, of Colombian descent, has a strong presence and has demonstrated her acting skills in 
various roles. Her background in dance and fitness aligns with Jen's ripped physique and Muay Thai fighting skills. 

   - Victoria Justice: Victoria Justice, with Puerto Rican heritage, has a versatile acting range and has been involved 
in action-oriented projects. Her age and look make her a suitable choice for the role of Jen. 

   - Jenna Ortega: Jenna Ortega, a rising star of Mexican and Puerto Rican descent, has shown her acting prowess in 
both drama and action genres. Her youthful energy and dedication to roles make her a great fit for Jen. 

   - Auli'i Cravalho: Auli'i Cravalho, known for her role in 'Moana,' brings a unique blend of talent and charisma. 
While primarily of Hawaiian descent, her diverse background and acting skills make her a compelling choice for Jen. 

   - Alisha Boe: Alisha Boe, of Norwegian and Somali descent, has demonstrated her acting abilities in dramatic roles. 
Her experience and age make her a potential fit for the character of Jen. 

   - Cierra Ramirez: Cierra Ramirez, of Colombian and Mexican descent, has a strong screen presence and has been 
involved in projects that require both dramatic and action-oriented performances. 

   - Camila Mendes: Camila Mendes, a Brazilian-American actress, has gained recognition for her role in 'Riverdale.' 
Her acting skills and Latina heritage align well with the character of Jen. 

   - Kiana Madeira: Kiana Madeira, of Portuguese and First Nations descent, has experience in action and drama genres. 
Her physicality and acting range make her a suitable candidate for Jen. 

   - Lana Condor: Lana Condor, though primarily of Vietnamese descent, has a strong presence in action and adventure 
genres. Her acting skills and ability to portray complex characters make her a versatile choice for Jen. 

Comparative Film Analysis



This screenplay seems to be a mash-up of various elements from different movies. Here are ten movies that could 
describe its essence, along with reasons and their box office performances: 

1. **"The Matrix" (1999)** 

   - **Reason:** The screenplay's themes of resistance against oppressive forces and the quest for a transformative 
truth echo the philosophical and action-packed narrative of "The Matrix." 

   - **Box Office:** $466.3 million 

2. **"Inception" (2010)** 

   - **Reason:** The screenplay's complex narrative structure and the blending of reality with a higher purpose are 
reminiscent of the mind-bending plot of "Inception." 

   - **Box Office:** $836.8 million 

3. **"Mad Max: Fury Road" (2015)** 

   - **Reason:** The high-octane action sequences and the theme of survival in a chaotic world parallel the intense and 
relentless pace of "Mad Max: Fury Road." 

   - **Box Office:** $374.7 million 

4. **"V for Vendetta" (2005)** 

   - **Reason:** The screenplay's focus on rebellion against authoritarian regimes and the power of ideas aligns with 
the revolutionary spirit of "V for Vendetta." 

   - **Box Office:** $132.5 million 

5. **"The Hunger Games" (2012)** 

   - **Reason:** The young protagonists fighting against a dystopian society and the theme of hope and change are 
similar to the narrative of "The Hunger Games." 

   - **Box Office:** $694.4 million 

6. **"Avatar" (2009)** 

   - **Reason:** The screenplay's exploration of harmony with nature and the transformative journey of its characters 
resonate with the themes of "Avatar." 

   - **Box Office:** $2.923 billion 

7. **"Fight Club" (1999)** 

   - **Reason:** The screenplay's exploration of counter-culture and the questioning of societal norms reflect the 



subversive themes of "Fight Club." 

   - **Box Office:** $101.2 million 

8. **"Scott Pilgrim vs. the World" (2010)** 

   - **Reason:** The screenplay's blend of youthful energy, music, and stylized action sequences is reminiscent of the 
quirky and vibrant style of "Scott Pilgrim vs. the World." 

   - **Box Office:** $49.3 million 

9. **"The Fifth Element" (1997)** 

   - **Reason:** The screenplay's mix of futuristic elements, a diverse ensemble cast, and a quest to save the world 
parallels the sci-fi adventure of "The Fifth Element." 

   - **Box Office:** $263.9 million 

10. **"The Goonies" (1985)** 

    - **Reason:** The screenplay's focus on a group of friends embarking on an adventurous quest with a sense of 
camaraderie and youthful spirit is similar to "The Goonies." 

    - **Box Office:** $124 million 

These films collectively capture the screenplay's blend of action, adventure, philosophical themes, and the quest for 
peace and transformation. 


